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December 26, 2020 Deputy Mayor Michel Voyer Passes Away East Ferris, ON

For Immediate Release

The Municipality of East Ferris is saddened to inform that Deputy Mayor Michel Voyer passed away on
December 24" after a long illness.

He was serving his fourth term on East Ferris Council. He was first elected in 1991 and served on many
committees of council since that time.

“We are deeply saddened by the passing of our dear friend and Council colleague” said Mayor Pauline
Rochefort. “On behalf of Council and municipal staff, | would like to express our sincere condolences to
Michel’s wife Lucille, his son Stéphane, his daughters-in-law Erika and Audrey and to his large extended
family. Michel was dedicated to serving the people of East Ferris and ensuring their concerns and
interests were brought forward to the council table. He was committed to developing a vibrant community
that people called home (notre chez-nous!). He will be sadly missed.”

Michel proudly followed in the footsteps of family members who devoted many hours to municipal
business: from his grandfather Joseph Voyer to his father Léo, his uncles George Gravelle and Emile
Voyer, and to his brother Robert.

In honour of Michel, a commemorative ceremony will be held in the new year at a time to be determined.

For further information, please contact:

Mayor Pauline Rochefort, Municipality of East Ferris — (705) 752-2215.
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